

MELVINDALE HOUSING COMMISSION March 20, 2017 Regular Meeting

Regular meeting of the Melvindale Housing Commission held on Monday, March 20, 2017 at 3:00 p.m. in the Community Room of Coogan Terrace, 3501 Oakwood Blvd., Melvindale, MI 48122.

Chairperson Sue Herman called the meeting to order at 3:00 p.m.

ROLL CALL:

Present:

Cotto, Herman, Suiter, Williams

Also present: Executive Director Cynthia Telfer, Property Manager Luz Guzman, Financial Assistant Lisa Dionisi, and Occupancy Specialist Nicole Jubenville.

Pledge of Allegiance

I. Approval of Agenda

Cotto moved to approve the agenda; Suiter seconded. Motion approved 4-0 (Cotto, Herman, Suiter, and Williams)

II. Approval of Minutes

Williams moved to approve regular meeting minutes of February 27, 2017. Suiter seconded. Motion approved 4-0 (Cotto, Herman, Suiter, and Williams)

III. Commission Reports

Staff reviewed their reports and Chair Herman directed that they be placed on file.

IV. Communications

Coogan Terrace Newsletter - March 2017

V. Public Commentary

Raymond Rivers #308 – Welcomed Sandy (Hornok) back home. What's going on with the hot water? Who do the trees (downed) belong to? Could the City pitch in to pay for their removal?

Angela Kessey #116 – There's a man that Trouper doesn't like; he was sitting in his car in the back parking lot. What is he doing there? Board advised her to call the police.

VII. Announcements by Commissioner's

Cotto - It's nice to see everyone here. The St. Patrick's Day party was nice.

Williams - Have a great April.

Suiter - I like the configuration in the community room. Sprint is on the way; looking forward to birds and green grass.

Herman – The Easter Egg Hunt will be held the Saturday before Palm Sunday at 1:00 p.m. at Allen School. This event is for children under 10. It's hard to hear about all the losses this month; let's support one another and be kind.

VIII. Adjournment

Williams motioned to adjourn at 3:40 p.m.; Suiter seconded. Motioned passed unanimously.

C. Sue Herman, Board Chair

Cynthia C. Telfer, Executive Director